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Newsletter Contacts 
We welcome you to your community Newsletter! 

Information, articles and letters printed in the Criterion 
that are provided by members of the community do 
not represent the thoughts or views of the Council.  

The Criterion is available from the first Thursday of 
every month and copies are available from; 

• Streaky Bay Australia Post Office
• Streaky Bay Newsagency
• Streaky Bay Visitor Centre
• Haslam
• Wirrulla General Store
• Poochera Hotel
• Karcultaby Area School
• Port Kenny General Store

Or it can be viewed and downloaded from the Council 
website at www.streakybay.sa.gov.au. 

If you would like to advertise your business, please 
contact the friendly staff at the Visitor Centre; 

E: criterion@streakybay.sa.gov.au 
T: (08) 86267033 

Deadline for submitting articles for the DECEMBER 
edition is 5pm, FRIDAY 29 NOVEMBER, 2019 

WE WANT YOUR FEEDBACK! Your community criterion 
is forever growing and we would like to hear your 
thoughts on what we can do to improve – please email 
criterion@streakybay.sa.gov.au or call into the Visitor 
Centre and speak with the staff.  

Council Elected Members 
Barber Travis – Mayor (Flinders Ward) 
P// 0409 945 927 
E: Cr.Barber@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 

Wheaton, Philip – Deputy Mayor (Eyre Ward) 
P// 0428 261 301 
E: Cr.Wheaton@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 

Gunn, Graham  –  (Eyre Ward) 
P// 0427 255 188 
E: Cr.Gunn@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 

McGowan, Trudy – (Eyre Ward) 
P// 0427 549 844 
E: Cr.McGowan@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 

Hackett, Peter – (Flinders Ward) 
P// 0427 956 080 
E: Cr.Hackett@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 

Karp, Lauren – (Flinders Ward) 
P// 0429 978 897 
E: Cr.Karp@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 

Pudney, Cliff – (Flinders Ward) 
P// 0412 172 232 
E: Cr.Barber@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 

Trezona, Neville – (Eyre Ward) 
P// 0488 028 347 
E: Cr.Trezona@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 

 ROYAL ASSOCIATION OF JUSTICES OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA INC. 
WEST COAST GROUP 

STREAKY BAY HASLAM 
Lyn Sweet JP 31939 0400 655 647 Streaky Bay Jennifer Eylward JP 22226 8626 6946 Haslam 
Peter McNicol JP 14129 8626 1328 

0427 261 328 
Streaky Bay Yvonne 

Watkinson 
JP 31843 8626 6968 

0428 266 968 
Haslam 

Trevor Berry JP 20951 0429 164 883 Streaky Bay PORT KENNY 
Rose Marie Berry JP 12609 0408 913 501 Streaky Bay Ian Gunn JP 8625 5052 Mt Cooper 
Jim Lange JP 30786 0428 261 776 Streaky Bay Hon. Graham 

Gunn 
JP 8625 5056 Port Kenny 

John Rumbelow JP 15772 0400 222 929 Streaky Bay Craig Haslam JP 8687 0411 Port Kenny 
Sue Rumbelow JP 30632 0427 468 000 Streaky Bay WIRRULLA 
Andrew Starkey JP 0491 442 682 Streaky Bay Denise Watson JP 20492 8626 8046 Wirrulla 
John Wharff JP 0428 846 046 Streaky Bay Mark Slattery JP 32678 8626 8065 

0427 715 848 
Wirrulla 

Susan Ramsey JP 8626 1683 
0417 855 931 

Streaky Bay POOCHERA/CHANDADA 

John Cash JP 8626 5025 Calca Dot Brace JP 31699 8680 6202 BH 
8626 3072 AH 

Poochera 

SCEALE BAY Eileen Lynch JP 31573 8626 3063 Poochera 
Sherron McKenzie JP 8626 5072 Sceale Bay W (Bill) Carey JP 10990 8626 3109 Chandada 

Group Chairman: Mr John Rumbelow 0400 22 929 
Group Secretary: Mrs Susan J Rumbelow, 4 Redlyn Court, Streaky Bay SA 5680, 0427 468 000 
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Council News 
GOVERNANCE AND ADMINISTRATION 

Council Meetings November 2019 – Change of Times  
Council have agreed to change the times of the 21 
November 2019 Ordinary meeting of Council to 
commence at 2.00pm. 

Informal Gatherings and Fraud, Corruption, 
Misconduct and Maladministration Prevention Policy  
Council was presented with an updated version of the 
existing Informal Gatherings Policy relating to the 
organisation and implementation of Council related 
Informal Gatherings, and a Fraud, Corruption, 
Misconduct and Maladministration Prevention Policy. 
The Policies were adopted at the October 2019 
meeting of Council.  

Public Interest Disclosure Procedure 
This Procedure, and the Council's Public Interest 
Disclosure Policy, are designed to ensure that 
procedures are in place for the making of such 
Disclosures and for dealing with such Disclosures, and 
by providing appropriate protections for those who 
make such Disclosures. The procedure was presented 
and adopted at the October meeting of Council.  

Local Government Reform Submission 
Investigations into potential Local Government reform 
are currently being undertaken. The reforms suggested 
are wide reaching and have been grouped into four 
Reform Areas:  Reform Area 1 – Stronger Council 
Member Capacity. This area covers everything from 
Councillor behaviour, to the role of the Mayor, to 
training, CEO Remuneration and performance 
management. Reform Area 2 – Lower Costs and 
Enhanced Financial Accountability This area considers 
possible reforms to audit and risk committees, the 
introduction of governance committees, how financial 
reports and presented and how they are consulted 
upon. Reform Area 3 – Efficient and Transparent Local 
Government Representation This area questions the 
timing of local government elections, through to 
election processes, candidate reporting, how the votes 
are counted and how vacancies might be managed. 
Reform Area 4 – Simpler Regulation This area consists 
of topics including community engagement, internal 
review of council decisions, publication of information, 
register of interests, community land revocations, and 
the management of council roads. 

Council was presented with a report detailing a 
response from Council regarding the reform and this 
document was endorsed by Council. A full copy of the 
response is available in the October Council Agenda. 

Sale of Properties – Non Payment of Rates 
Council were provided with a report and list of 
proposed properties to commence sale of due to 
ongoing non-payment of rates. Council endorsed to 
commence the process at the September meeting. 
Council staff will endeavour to provide a community 
education program prior to the commencement of 
this process. 

Road Naming and Numbering 
A further report was presented to the September 2019 
ordinary meeting of Council. At that meeting a new 
Rural Property Addressing and Residential Numbering 
Policy, and Road and Place Naming Policy was 
presented, both policies were endorsed by Council. 
Council in addition to this endorsed the review of 
current road names with a view to official gazettal of 
road names in the future. A report will be presented to 
the November meeting of Council with 
recommendations for amendments if requested. 

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT 

Baird Bay Telecommunications Tower 
Council have been successful in gaining blackspot 
funding for a telecommunications tower to be installed 
at Baird Bay.  Discussions regarding the size and 
location of the tower prior to the confirmation of the 
successful bid, led to some confusion regarding the size 
of the tower to be installed.  Advocacy at the State and 
Federal level by the Mayor and CEO has resulted in the 
Federal Minister for Grey, Mr Rowan Ramsay MP 
meeting with Telstra and the relevant communications 
Minister in an effort to assist with delivery of the 
correct telecommunications tower.  A 20m tower will 
now be installed with a 2km radius.  The permit has 
been placed out for public consultation. This does not 
preclude Council from applying for a larger tower in the 
future. 

Draft Eyre Peninsula Regional Transport Strategy 
The Eyre Peninsula Regional Transport Strategy is 
currently under review. This document is a 
collaborative approach to a regional hierarchy for road 
upgrades across the region. The hierarchy is then 
utilised to strategically source funding. Council staff 
prepared feedback via a submission that was endorsed 
by Council at the October meeting. A full copy of the 
submission is available for viewing within the Agenda 
document. 

TOURISM 

New Year’s Eve Event and Dry Zone 
The Annual Fireworks and Children’s Festival event is 
planned and will be held in the same format as previous 
years. 
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New Year’s Eve Event and Dry Zone 
Council considered a report regarding Dry Area’s for 
New Year’s Eve with the designated dry areas to remain 
the same as previous years. 
 
Street Banner Signs – Streaky Bay 
A report will be presented to the November 2019 
meeting of the Community and Economic 
Development Committee providing options for future 
signage. 
 
RV Campground – Toilet Facilities 
Council considered a report following the 
recommendation of the Community and Economic 
Development Committee to open the toilet facilities at  
the RV Park, Streaky Bay. Council resolved to only open 
the toilets during peak periods.  
 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT 

Childcare Feasibility Study 
Child Care study has been presented to the Community 
for feedback and the consultation period closed. A 
report was presented to the October 2019 meeting of 
Council outlining the community response to the 
report and Council at that meeting resolved to receive 
the report. There will be no further commencement of 
further investigations at this stage. 
 

STORMWATER MANAGEMENT 

Philip Street – Stormwater Management 
A request was received for Council to investigate 
stormwater management solutions for the end of 
Philips Street, Streaky Bay. There is currently no 
stormwater infrastructure in place. Council considered 
a report to the October 2019 meeting of Council and 
Council resolved at that meeting to budget an 
additional $17,000 in the current financial year to 
undertake the required works. 
 

HEALTH MANAGEMENT 
 
Regional Health Plan Review 
Currently being reviewed by all CEOs from the four 
Councils.  Input has been provided and a draft final 
report should be ready for the December meeting of 
Council for consideration. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PLANNING & REGULATING 

Eyre Peninsula Joint Planning Board and Regional 
Assessment Panel 
A meeting was held 6 November 2019 with Eyre 
Peninsula CEOs and Victoria Shute from Kelledy Jones 
to discuss options regarding the formation of Regional 
Assessment Panel(s).  A report will be provided to the 
Ordinary Meeting of Council in November for 
consideration. 

 

Provide Responsible Service of Alcohol - SITHFAB002 

 
This course is essential for anyone serving or 
supplying alcohol on a licensed premise. 

Any club currently trading under a limited Club 
Licence will need to ensure all Staff and/or volunteers 
complete this training prior to the changes in the 
liquor licensing Act. On line training does not include 
the changes to the SA liquor licensing Act.  
 
It is critical to ensure your club is compliant in this 
area. 
 
Training will be held at:  
Streaky Bay & Districts Community Complex  
Wells Street, Streaky Bay  
Wednesday 4th Dec - 6pm-9pm  
 
$50 pp (normally $99) Payment can be made on the 
night or training via cash or cheque or invoiced prior 
to the training date. 
 
The cost of this course is being covered by the SBDCC 
for anyone who is willing to work behind the bar and 
go on the Complex Bar Roster. 
 
Bookings: 8290 2200 or E: sumner@chts222.com.au 
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PUBLIC NOTICE 

SHORT TERM DRY AREA - STREAKY BAY 

New Year’s Eve/New Year’s Day – Tuesday 31 December 2019 and Wednesday 1 January 2020 

Notice is hereby given that a Short Term Dry Area will be applied during the following period: 
6:00pm on Tuesday, 31 December 2019 to 8:00am on 

Wednesday 1 January 2020 

The possession and consumption of liquor is prohibited in public areas (excluding licensed premises and privately 
owned land) in the designated area within Streaky Bay during this period as shown in the map below.  

The area includes the whole of any jetty, boat ramp, slipway or other structures that projects below the low water 
mark from within the area described (as well as any area beneath such a structure). 

Also the possession and consumption of liquor is prohibited in public areas (excluding licensed premises and privately 
owned land) in the area commonly known as Little Islands car park comprising the whole of that part of the 
government road (the access road between Little Islands Road and the Little Islands car park) that lies between the 
north-eastern boundary of Lot 101 DP 70670 and the south-western boundary of Lot 102 DP 70670; and 

The area at the north-western end of that part of the Government road (including the car park and other land) 
bounded on the south-east by the south-eastern boundary of Lot 104 DP 70670 from a point 140 metres south-west 
of the north-east of the south-western boundary of Lot 102 DP 70670 (“point B”), on the north-east by a straight line 
along the shortest route from point B to the low water mark of Blanche Port, on the north-west by the low water mark 
of Blanche Port and on the south-west by a straight line along the shortest route from the low water mark of Blanche 
Port to point A. 

Karina Ewer 
Chief Executive Officer 
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COMFORT AND  

COOKING FIRES 
People can have a fire for 

comfort and cooking purposes 

as long as it is: 

 

 Not a total fire ban day, 

 Is within a fire pit at least 20 cm 

deep, 

 Has a 4 metre clearance around fire, 

 Is smaller than 1 m², 

 A person is always in attendance 

until the fire is totally extinguished, 

 An appropriate agent to extinguish 

the fire is on hand. 

Vacancies across the state for  

Family Day Care Educators 
 

The Department for Education is currently 

looking to increase our network of family 

day care educators across metropolitan 

and regional areas.  

 

Email: educationfdcbusiness@sa.gov.au 

Phone: 1300 551 890 or 08 8343 6533 

 
PUBLIC NOTICE 

 
SHORT TERM DRY AREA - STREAKY BAY 

 
Streaky Bay Rodeo – Friday 22 November 2019 to Sunday 24 November 2019 

 
Notice is hereby given that a Short Term Dry Area will be applied during the following period: 

 
From 12 midnight on Friday 22 November 2019 to  

 12 noon on Sunday 24 November 2019 
 
The whole of the land commonly known as the Streaky Bay Race Course and officially known as 29614 Flinders 
Highway, as contained in Certificate of Title Volume 5938 Folio 856. 
 
The consumption of liquor is prohibited and the possession of liquor is prohibited as shown in the map below 
excluding a designated licenced area within the zone illustrated below. 
 

 
 

Karina Ewer 
Chief Executive Officer 
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Country Women's Association
“Sharing and Caring with Action”
· Tues 12 Nov - Meeting & Catch Up
Jetty Platform @ 10.30am BYO Chairs
· Sun 1 Dec - Streaky Bay Markets
Buy our yummies & goodies
· Tues 10 Dec - Xmas luncheon
Venue: TBA
P: Helen 0409 094568
P: Sharon 0400 622278
-----------------------
Probus Club Meeting
Thursday 21 November at 10am
Flinders Room - Streaky Bay Hotel
-----------------------
Streaky Bay Scout Group 
Joey & Cub group sessions (in School Terms)
Alternate Tuesday nights 5:30pm to 7pm
Scout Hall, Slidys Beach
P: Bec Rutherford 0428 579 427 
-----------------------
Lincoln Veterinary Centre
*Now coming to Streaky Bay 3 times a month*
The 1st, 2nd and 3rd weeks of every month
P: 0429 823 100 for appointments
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Community Dates & Meetings

Streaky Bay Men's Shed 
Meet every Thursday 9am - 12pm
Old Bowls Club, Montgomerie Terrace
-----------------------
Hospital Auxiliary
Monday 9 December at 2pm
Hospital Boardroom 
-----------------------
Mid-West Health & Aged Care AGM
Monday 25 November at 6pm
Elliston Health Centre Meeting Room
Nominations are being called for any person residing
in: 1 x Elliston, 1 x Wudinna & 1 x Streaky Bay local
government area representatives – 3 year term is
eligible to nominate as a member of the Association
under section 25 of the Associations Incorporation Act
1985. 
Nominations can be made by contacting: 
Kym Gillett (Chair)
PO Box 11, ELLISTON  SA, 5670
P: 0429879055 or 8679055
-----------------------
Streaky Bay RSL Hall 
Open to the public , last Saturday of the month
Remembrance Day Service 
Monday 11 November at 10.45am 
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Community Dates & Rosters

2019 Streaky Bay Complex Kitchen Roster

Sunday 8th December 6.30-8.00pm

Anglican Church

Please contact Heather Scantlebury 0418835038 

if you would like to participate 

or for further information.

CREATING A COMMUNITY GARDEN 
ON THE GROUNDS OF 

ST AUGUSTINE’S ANGLICAN CHURCH
 

29 WELLS STREET STREAKY BAY
    

WOULD YOU LIKE TO HELP?
SATURDAYS & THURSDAYS FROM 1pm 

We welcome all with open arms 

Those who have plants: Palms 
Veggies to thrive, Tomatoes, Kale and Chives! 

 
If you have time on your hands to dig, 
scratch, rake, cut, come bloom with us.

Initially, we have rocks to move, 
soil to improve and succulents to grow 

 
Located on the corner of 

Phillip Street & Wells Street
Contact: Meryl Burden 0429 196 418

BAY OP SHOP
ANNUAL CAKE & PLANT STALL

Saturday 23rd November
9:30am – 12:00pm

All takings on the day 
donated to Streaky Bay 
Hospital Auxiliary
 
Donations of cakes 
& plants appreciated

District Council of Streaky Bay
Streaky Bay Visitor Centre
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HOSPITAL AUXILIARY

As a small group we were happy to help at Rodeo 
fundraiser but due to the small number of 
members we have decided to offer support and 
help to the Medical Clinic board at their stall on 
that day instead.

Karen Trezona our rep on Mid West was our guest
speaker. She gave a very in depth talk on the
complexities of being a rep on this committee and
the recent changes taking place. The Eyre and Far
North Local Health Network is the new governing
body of which the HAACS and board members will
be part of, as well as reps from all avenues of
health services delivering to our communities. This
is a vast area to cater for, even encompassing as
far away as Coober Pedy mind boggles how this
can be accomplished!! An AGM is to be held on
25th November at 5pm in Elliston, Karen has
engaged with Elmhaven on the urgent needs for $$
and support for projects looking to be undertaken
there and is endeavouring to bring this to the notice
of the HAAC committee. Outdoor blinds and cement
work are 2 priorities, also acknowledging the need
for more man hours for gardening/maintenance
over our 3 sites.

Finances were discussed and Karen was peppered
with many questions on what is available and how
and where it can be spent. Karen was thanked for
her frank and informative talk and commended for
her ongoing support and dedication to this
important part of health facilities and their functions
in our smaller rural and remote communities.

The gardening group have been working hard
to keep our facilities looking cared for and
maintained and have requested some help from the
mens shed re seats ect badly in need of repairs and
resurfacing special thanks to the 2 Ross's for their
help with this project. Also big thank you to those
extras who turned up for the big trim, could not of
done it without you!

A Christmas Raffle will be held on December 13th
meeting closed 4pm. 

Next Meeting December 9th Hospital boardroom at
2pm.

AUSTRALIAN CITIZENSHIP

Sirinthip Makklieng and Thuy Hong Ninh were 
officially recognised as citizens in front of friends, 
family and community at the Supper Room Studio 
Gallery on Thursday 19 September. Deputy Mayor 
Philip Wheaton conducted the ceremony and 
Member for Flinders Peter Treloar then noted 
"Australia was a melting pot of cultures from 
throughout the globe", before Ms Makklieng and 
Ms Ninh took the citizenship pledge and received 
their certificates.

Ms Makklieng, originally from Thailand, said it was a
wonderful experience after living in Streaky Bay for
eight years with her son.

Ms Ninh arrived in Streaky Bay from Vietnam six 
years ago and lives with her husband and two 
daughters. She said ."Now I can vote, I have my 
rights and I'm proud of that".

Streaky Bay resident Catalina Camilleri can also 
now officially call herself an Australian after 
receiving her citizenship at a ceremony on Tuesday 
8 October. Mrs Camilleri was due to receive her 
citizenship at a ceremony hosted by the Streaky Bay 
District Council alongside two fellow community 
members last month, but was too sick to attend. 
The Council organised another ceremony to award 
her citizenship at the Streaky Bay Visitor Centre, led 
by Mayor Travis Barber. Mrs Camilleri was born in 
the Philippines and has been living in Australia for 
the past decade.She lives with her husband Bob 
Camilleri and their son Bob jr.

Community News
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Community News
STREAKY BAY GOLF

This year the Streaky Bay Golf Club has re-invigorated its
Junior Golf program, after a seven year absence, with
regular sessions each Sunday morning running from
9.00am through to 11.00am. Currently up to 15 juniors
attend each session, with the junior program focussing on
skills development and a 3 hole competition and the senior
kids playing a 9 hole competition. This is the only junior
program operating in the Far West and we think across
Eyre Peninsula outside of Port Lincoln and Whyalla. This
Saturday the Streaky Bay Junior Golf Open will be held at
the Streaky Bay Golf Course commencing at 9am and
finishing with trophy presentations and a sausage sizzle. 

The Streaky Bay Golf Course has undergone substantial 
upgrading in recent years, with the installation of the grey 
water fairway watering system and replanted fairways 
which has resulted in year round high quality fairways. In 
the past couple of years the club has planted three greens, 
which have replaced old scrapes, resulting in higher levels 
of challenge and assisted players to gain skills in regularly 
putting on greens. The availability of green play has 
enabled our junior golfers to qualify for state level 
competitions without having to travel to and qualify on 
courses with greens such as Whyalla or Port Lincoln. A 
fourth green has been planted and will come into play over 
the summer with plans afoot to convert all sandscapes to 
greens in the coming years. The club has experienced 
ongoing challenges in maintaining sand scrapes after the 
previously used furnace slag became unavailable.

There has been major re-shaping of scrapes over the past
few weeks (some multitiered) in preparation for grassing
which has now occurred. The re-designing was carried out
by Roxby Downs Golf Pro – Wade Cooper, Nigel Brace
and Graham Redding using machinery donated by Nigel
Brace, Graham Redding and Cactus Feltus.  Seven pallets
of santa-anna grass was transported over from Adelaide by
McEvoys (who donated the transport) , the grass cost
approx. $3300.  $2500 has been donated by Streaky Bay
Marine Products (Dion and Damon Edmunds), $500 by
Streaky Bay Hotel (Tony Hogan, $200 Mark Wrigley) and
$300 by Killer’s (Nigel Brace). The grass has cover two
scrapes and the rest of the scrapes were planted out using
scarifying off cuts by volunteers over the last few weeks.
Temporary greens have been established in front of all
holes  - so the course is still perfectly playable with a
slightly shorter layout. We are asking the public to please
stay off the re-planted greens whilst they get established
over the next couple of months and to seriously consider
getting involved in golf given the shift to grass putting
greens that is occurring.

PROBUS

There has been a good roll of members & visitors
at the Sept and Oct meetings. Brevet Sergeant Brett 
Bowden, officer in charge of the Streaky Bay Police Station, 
spoke to us of gopher usage and rules. Gopher riders are 
classed as pedestrians and have no rights over paths or 
roads. An interesting and informative address.  
Keith Johnson then spoke of his 10 years as a Councillor 
and then Chairman of the District Council of Streaky Bay. 
Keith related how frustrating some proposals to Council can 
take so long to resolve and then again how rewarding it is 
when achieving improvements for all the Council area. 
There were a few funny experiences that Keith highlighted, 
one being the public toilet issue.
10 members attended the Probus Rally at Port Lincoln on 
September 10 & 11. President Heather spoke of the 
success and pleasurable time they all had. 
Vice Pres. Peter Eylward presented our banner with all 
banners from the various clubs on display. 
Next Rally will be held at Kimba. 
The Barossa Valley Club will be visiting Streaky Bay on 
October 27th and have invited our club to meet with them 
for a BBQ at the Little Islands Caravan Park. 
On October 1st, 25 of us travelled to Peter & Val Vowels to 
view the amazing stone work, the architecture and 
positioning of their buildings.
Native trees and ground cover among palm trees giving a 
cool and calming experience. Peter has everything one can 
imagine and has designed and built much of their home, 
sheds etc. Afterwards we all arrived at the Terrace Pizza for 
lunch. Lovely meals and service was enjoyed by all. 
Suzie Kenny was guest speaker at the October meeting on 
Holistic Healing, Health and Wellbeing. Most informative 
and interesting, Suzie even had members interacting with 
actions and music. 
A bus tour to Elliston has been on the agenda for a while. 
Ideas are to visit Venus for morning tea, Lunch at Elliston 
and visit places of interest in and around Elliston next year.

New membership inductees at the October Meeting. 
Phil Purdy, Gail Miller, Heather Carey (President), 
Sandie Quast and Dilys LeCerf.
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INDOOR BOWLS

Plans are underway for the Streaky Bay Indoor
Bowls Club Christmas lunch, this year to be in the
Streaky Bay Hotel on Wednesday December 4th.
In past years the lunch venue has been at the
Caravan Park Kiosk where the proprietor Michelle
always served a scrumptious 2 course festive meal
with all the table trimmings and decorations. Now
with the change of venue necessary, the talk is
about the menu.

In October the bowls competition has brought some 
very close scoring finishes. It's often the last end 
and/or the last delivery that can make or break. 
On 2 separate Wednesdays a last end was needed 
for a team to scoop the day's prize. Penalty scores 
can make a difference but these have been on the 
downhill trend. On October 9th when 23 bowlers 
played there were only 3 penalties, 2x4 and 1x3.

Birthday cakes for Sandi and Darryl were cut on
October 16th and on the 9th a big welcome was
given to visitor Sharyn, a previous member of the
club. Visitors are welcome to try their hand at indoor
bowls on any Wednesday afternoon. Games are
played in a relaxed drawn teams format with lots of
laughter, no pressure with new and previous bowlers
welcome.

MEN'S SHED 

The Men’s Shed has had an interesting October. 

We have now signed a one year lease with the council.

Thanks to all members that helped we have now
completed the bar and the pallet cap/stubbie holder
rack that will be used at the Rodeo to sell merchandise
from. Lyn Finch who is President of the Rodeo
committee visited the shed along with her husband
Gary, Kurt Walter a professional rodeo photographer
(who took some pics), Caitlin Mitchell who is an entrant
in the Rodeo Queen quest raising money for our
hospital, and Merey Colquhoun who is from Barrel
Racing TV she will telecast the rodeo live to the world.
All of these people were very impressed with what we
have made for the Rodeo. If there is anyone out there
that would like to have a look at the pictures please let
Wayne Miller know.

The Streaky Bay Golf Club hole in one honour board is
now complete. The Kerrin McEvoy fundraising
thermometer has now been erected at the end of Bay
Rd. The total is now $90,000. Thanks to Jim Petty,
Tracy McEvoy and Phil McEvoy for the help with this.
Some of our members have been busy stripping and
painting some bench seats for the hospital. Thanks to
Ross French (member) and Ross Brewster (volunteer)
for doing this work.

We also would like to thank Trent Brace for coming
along and giving us a hand with some projects, his help
has been much appreciated. 

We now have our own computer thanks to Sunnybank
Men’s Shed in QLD. There was a small cost involved in
getting it over here, but we think it will be a benefit to us
when looking for info or items to purchase.

Georgina Elliott from the school came to the shed to
give us a bit of a talk and see what she can do for us in
regards to mobile phones, laptops, computers and what
we can access from the library.

Community News 

ELMHAVEN AND HOSPITAL

BBQ Fish Community Lunch
Wednesday, 13th November
Venue: Elmhaven 
Cost: $10 (for garden fund)
Please RSVP by Friday, 8th November
P 8626 1490

Cards on Tuesdays at 1pm
Bingo on Wednesdays at 1:30pm
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Community Grants 

 COMMUNITY 

RAA Regional Road Safety Grants 

RAA’s regional safety grants aim to improve the lives 

of South Australians in regionals communities. Grants 

are awarded to a range of projects designed to 

improve the safety and wellbeing of local residents 

and visitors to areas of regional SA.  

For more visit www.raa.com.au 

Applications close Monday 2 December 2019 

Ageing Well Community Grants 

If you’re part of an incorporated, non-profit 

organisation working together with older people, you 

are invited to apply for Grants for Seniors and 

Positive Fellowship Grants. Local Governments are 

invited to apply for Age Friendly SA Grants.  

For more visit: 

www.sahealth.sa.gov.au/communitygrants 

Applications for all grants close Friday 17 January 

2020. 

Grants SA 
Major Round $10,001-$100,000 –Available for 
Community facility upgrades, one-off programs or 
services & vehicles. Applications close 19 November 
2019. 
For more visit: https://dhs.sa.gov.au 

Grants SA 
Minor Round $100-$10,000 – Available for not-for 
profit community organisations to improve community 
participation, wellbeing and quality of life for people 
living and working in South Australia. 
Applications open 1 December and close 31 January 
2020. 
For more visit: https://dhs.sa.gov.au 

7NEWS Young Achiever Award 

The purpose of the 7NEWS Young Achiever Awards is 

to acknowledge, encourage and most importantly 

promote the positive achievements of all young 

people throughout South Australia 

Closes Wednesday 18 December 2019 

For more visit; www.youngachieverawards.com 

Women’s Leadership Development 

Women & Leadership Australia have a pool of 

scholarships currently available for women to 

participate in a range of leadership development 

courses. For more visit www.wla.edu.au 

Expressions of interest close 22 November 2019 

SPORT, RECREATION & HEALTH 

Grassroots Football, Cricket & Netball Facility Program 
The Grassroots program is aimed at increasing 
participation and improving gender equity. It assists 
eligible organisations to develop core infrastructure 
that directly impacts participation through rational 
development of good quality, well designed and 
utilised facilities. 
For more visit: https://orsr.sa.gov.au/funding 
Applications close 13 November 2019 

Sport and Recreation Development and Inclusion 
Program 
The Sport and Recreation Development and Inclusion 
Program, (SRDIP), is to assist eligible organisations to 
develop and implement projects that will grow the 
sport or activity, improve services and/or address 
barriers to inclusion. 
Applications close 11 December 2019 
For more: https://orsr.sa.gov.au/funding 

Country Health SA Primary Health Networks – does 
your community group have a plan for a local project 
or activity to support South Australian regions 
experiencing drought? 
Country SA PHN are seeking grant applications for 
activities promoting well-being in communities 
affected by drought. Activities can include community 
events or workshops, lifestyle interventions to 
improve physical and mental health, or community 
education on topics such as resilience, stress 
management, depression and stigma.  
Visit: https://www.tenderlink.com/countrysaphn/ 
Closes 21 November 2019. 

Sponsorship Grants for Student Science Engagement 
and International Competitions – The Minister for 
Industry, Science and Technology announced 
applications are now open for Sponsorship Grants for 
Student Science Engagement and International 
Competitions, a program element under the Inspiring 
Australia – Science Engagement Programme. These 
grants support organisations, such as schools and 
community groups, to sponsor eligible Australian 
students under the age of 18 to attend or participate 
in science, technology, engineering and mathematics 
(STEM) events and competitions in Australia and 
overseas. Funding is capped at $1,500 per student for 
domestic activities, and $5,000 per student for 
overseas activities. Applications will close once 
funding for the year runs out. Visit: 
https://www.business.gov.au/assistance/inspiring-
australia-science-engagement/student-sponsorship 
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Community Grants 
 
 
 

BUSINESS 

Cyber Security Small Business Program 
Providing small businesses with grants of up to $2100 
for up to 50 percent of the cost of a certified small 
business health check. The aim of the program is to 
help small business understand their cyber security 
vulnerabilities. 
For more visit: 
www.business.gov.au/assistance/cybersecurity 
Applications close 30 June 2020 
 
Caravan Parks Defib Subsidy 
Federal Government in partnership with Caravan 
Industry Association of Australia, encouraging park 
operators to install defib devices. 
For further information visit: 
www.caravanindustry.com.au  
 
Australian Small Business Advisory Services 

Digital Solutions for Small Business 

Offering support for: websites and selling online; social 
media and digital marketing; using small business 
software; online privacy and security.   
Enquire at https://www.rdawep.org.au/contact-us/ 
Or visit www.adelaidebusinesshub.com.au  
 

ARTS AND CULTURE 

Public Art & Design 

Supports the commissioning of high quality new works 

of art and design for public places by practicing 

professional South Australian artists. 

For more information visit: https://dpc.sa.gov.au 

Applications close 2 December 2019 

 

Country Arts SA—Grant Funding 
Quick Response Grant — $1500 individuals OR $3000 
organisations.Applications close 13 December 2019                                                                                                                                                  
for more contact Sam Yates: 08 8444 0400, 
samantha.yates@countryarts.org.au 
https://www.countryarts.org.au/grants-funding/ 

 
LOOKING FOR GRANTS? 

If you are looking for a grant to help your organisation 

or community group, the following websites might 

assist you:- 

https://www.communitygrants.gov.au  
http://www.rdawep.org.au/resources/grant-funding-
opportunities/   
http://www.grantassist.sa.gov.au/   
http://www.grantready.com.au/Find_a_Grant  
http://www.grantguru.com.au 

 
DROUGHT SUPPORT 

Tackling Tough Times Together 
Grants of up to $20,000 are now available across 
drought affected communities nationally. For 
communities with community-led initiatives that 
directly and clearly benefit local communities.  
For more visit: https:frrr.org.au 
Applications close 16 December 2019 
 
On-Farm Emergency Infrastructure Rebate Scheme  
The Australian and SA Governments are offering a 
rebate to drought affected farmers who invest in 
urgently-needed on-farm water infrastructure for 
livestock. For more visit: 
https://www.pir.sa.gov.au/grants_and_assistance/dro
ught_support    
Applications close on 31 March 2021  
 
Farm Hub 
Farm Hub connects Australian farmers with services 
and support during tough times, such as drought.  
The newly released Farm Hub website was built by the 
national Farmers Federation as an online portal for 
information and resources for Farmers (both for 
business and individuals) 
The first release of the site is focussed on circulating 
drought information. Over the coming months, more 
information will be added about other farming 
initiatives and support. 
https://farmhub.org.au  
 

TAFE SA TRAINING 

 
 

 

Course Where When Phone 

Chainsaw 
Operation & 
Maintenance 

Port 

Lincoln 

 

Whyalla 

4 & 5 

November2019 

 

7 & 8 

November 

2019  

82071240 

 

 

82071240 

 

Responsible 
Service of 
Alcohol (RSA) 

Ceduna 18 November 

2019 

86287053  

Safe Food 
Handling 

Ceduna 19 November 

2019 

86287053  

Expresso 
Coffee 
Making 

Ceduna 19—21 

November 

2019 

86287053  
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Which type of membership would best suit you?
 
*Financial Membership: Puts you in control; When
decisions need to be made about the Clinic you will be
invited to help make those decisions. Cost: $15
 
*Non-Financial Membership: States your support for the
continuation of a Medical Clinic in our town. Cost: Free 
 
A strong membership base is the single most powerful tool
the Board and Council has when lobbying government for
assistance to keep your Clinic's doors open.
 
Want to show your support and keep our Clinic? 
Sign up today.  
 
Call  8626 1072
Email  admin@streakybaymedical.com
Facebook  @streakybayclinic

Streaky Bay & District

Medical Clinic Inc.
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Would you also like to make a donation? Please circle.

$10 $25 $50 Other

I will be bound by the governing deed.

Cost: $15 per person

How to Pay: 1. In Person at the Clinic or the ANZ branch, Streaky Bay

2. Bank Transfer:

BSB 015 436

Acc 416178128

Ref "Your Name"

Please email the completed form & confirmation of your deposit to

admin@streakybaymedical.com

Date of Birth:

SIGNED

DATE

To: The Board - THE STREAKY BAY AND DISCTRICT MEDICAL CLINIC INCORPORATED

I hearby apply for admission to voting membership of the Incorporated Body. I acknowledge & agree as follows:  

Application for Financial Membership
(Confidential)

Name:

Street Address:

Postal Address:

Email Address:

15
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www.citizenoftheyear.com.au

Nominations are now open:

 Citizen of the Year
 Young Citizen of the Year
 Community Event of the Year
      Business of the Year 
Awards are presented at Australia Day 
events in Councils across South Australia.

Visit the website or contact  your local Council for details.

Who makes a di�erence
in your community?

?

Australia Day

Citizen of the
year Awards

Media SponsorSupport Partners
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S A N T A

L A T E  N I G H T  T R A D I N G  •  L I V E  M U S I C  •  
F O O D  S T A L L S  •  M E E T  S A N T A  •  S H O P  S T A L L S

S T R E E T
P A R T Y

T H U R S  1 9  D E C  •  5 : 3 0 P M - 8 P M

S t r e e t  r o a d  c l o s u r e
• • • • • • •

W r a p p e d  p r e s e n t s  t o  N e w s a g e n c y

 

S t r e a k y  B a y ' s
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Local exhibition

Reflective Landscapes and Circles of the Seasons – Spring

Liz McTaggart and Jo Ankor

29th November – early January

Hosted by the wonderful Elliott’s Bakery and Cafe

30 Alfred Terrace, Streaky Bay 

 

Reflective Landscapes draws on glimpses of our local familiar

landscapes. Building on Liz’s mosaic design work and extending into

acrylics and Jo’s thread painting, these interpretations reflect the land,

sea and sky of the beautiful local environment we live in, be it the sand

dunes, paddocks or different shades of native bushland.

 

Circles of the Seasons - Spring.

Living in a rural environment intimately immerses us in the comings and

goings of the seasons.  These four pieces depict some of the delightful

elements of the circle of the season coming into Spring -  the bright

green of new growth, the gold of the wheat, the busyness of the local

bird species, the cheekiness of the our local Willy Wagtails!
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Create your own Bushfire Plan, in 3 easy steps by visiting the CFS website at:
https://www.cfs.sa.gov.au/site/prepare_for_a_fire/5_minute_bushfire_plan.jsp
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New Adult Safeguarding Unit opens  

to take reports of elder abuse 
 

South Australia’s new Adult Safeguarding Unit (ASU), located in the Office for Ageing Well is open for                      

business. 

 

The ASU is empowered to act upon reports of abuse or neglect of adults who, through their health, life or 

other circumstances, may be vulnerable to abuse or neglect.  

 

The ASU will assess all reports of abuse and will then decide on the appropriate action. This could include 

investigating the situation further or taking immediate action, depending on the situation. 

 

For the first three years, the ASU will respond to reports of abuse of people 65 years and older, or 50 years 

and older, if the person is Aboriginal or Torres Strait Islander. From October 2022, the Unit will take reports 

about all adults (regardless of their age) who because of their vulnerability may be experiencing abuse or 

harm. 

 

The ASU will also focus on the prevention of elder abuse by raising awareness  

within the community.  

 

Members of the public can report abuse, and seek free confidential advice  

and support, by contacting the Adult Safeguarding Unit through the  

SA Elder Abuse Prevention Phone Line 1800 372 310. 

 

Or by emailing the ASU via stopelderabuse@sa.gov.au. 

For more information please visit www.sahealth.sa.gov.au/adultsafeguardingunit 

 

 

 

Trainer: Steve Davis      

Principal, Marketing & Communication Consultant – 

Talked About Marketing 

 

When: Thursday, 21 November 3pm - 6pm 

 

Where: Ceduna Foreshore Hotel Motel                

              32 O'Loughlin Terrace, Ceduna 

               Morning tea supplied 

 

Investment: $60 TiCSA members / $80 Non-members 

 

RSVP: Thursday, 14 November    

                                                     

Investment includes complimentary one-on-one 

business coaching session per registered business as 

outlined below and attendance at a face-to-face 

matchmaking workshop (venue and date to be 

confirmed) 

 

https://ticsa.com.au/events/events-calendar/#!

event/2019/11/20/tourismiq-workshop-designing-

better-customer-service-experiences-in-tourism-aka-

one-size-does-not-fit-all-8211-port-lincoln 
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Chapel, Office, Garden  

and Crematorium 

1123 Flinders Highway,  

Port Lincoln 5606 

www.westcoastfunerals.com.au 
 

Streaky Bay and Districts  

Representative: 

Peter McNicol 

100 Montgomerie Terrace,  

Streaky Bay 5680 

Telephone: 8626 1328 

Recycling Depot 
Did you know that it’s  

FREE to take cardboard 

(as long as it is broken 

down to the required 

size) and all glass bottles 

to the recycling depot? 
Glass bottles include wine, 

spirits & jars - please note 

these do not attract a 10c 

refund. 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Lease of Canteen 
Streaky Bay Area School 

 

 

Applications are invited for the lease of the 
Streaky Bay Area School canteen on a commer-
cial basis from term 1 of 2020.  
Further details including the Person Specifica-
tion are available from Tim O’Reilly at the 
school or he can be contacted on 8626 1202.  
 
Applications close on Monday 2 December at 
4.30 pm, and should be addressed to:  
Tim O’Reilly  
Streaky Bay Area School  
109 Wells St Streaky Bay SA 5680 
and marked ‘School Canteen Manager’ 
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Bookkeeping By The Sea 
Accurate      Confidential  Professional 

Melinda Vaughan B. of Acc. 

Accountant/Bookkeeper 
Ph: 0429 166 263 

Need help with your bookwork?   
 

BAS Preparation & Lodgement, Payroll, Superannuation, Harvest Declaration Forms, 
Software  setup and guidance, Processing, Queries & Catch-up Work   

Specialising in: Xero, Reckon, MYOB & Phoenix 

Bridging the gap between you and your accountant 

Mb: 0429 166 263 

Email: bazznmel@bigpond.com 

25



26



Council Office
29 Alfred Tce Streaky Bay SA 5680
PO Box 179
P 08 8626 1001
F 08 8626 1196
E dcstreaky@streakybay.sa.gov.au
www.streakybay.sa.gov.au
Open Monday to Friday 
9:00-5:00pm
Closed Public Holidays
 
Visitor Centre
21 Bay Road Streaky Bay SA 5680
P 08 8626 7033
F 08 8626 1990
E info@streakybay.sa.gov.au
Open Monday to Friday 
9:00-5:00pm
Closed Public Holidays
 
Tourist Information/ HIre Golf Clubs /
Internet Access / Centrelink Agent /
Medicare Agent / Conference Room
Hire / Administrative Services / SA
National Park Passes / Moores Boat
Ramp Permits / Free WIFI
 

Permits are required to launch/retrieve
your vessel from the Moores Boat
Ramp.
 
Daily, Weekly & Monthly permits are
available from:
Killas Streaky Bay - 48 Wells St
Visitor Centre - 21 Bay Rd
Council Office - 29 Alfred Tce 
 
Annual permits available from:
Visitor Centre - 21 Bay Rd
Council Office - 29 Alfred Tce
 
Permits MUST be clearly displayed on
the dashboard of the towing vehicle.
 
A penalty of $100.00 applies for
launching/retrieving without a permit.
 
Recreational boat ramp fees 2019/20
Annual Permit $60
Monthly Permit $30
Weekly Permit $15
Daily Permit $5

Community Library
109 Wells St Streaky Bay  P 8626 1492

Waste ManagementMoores Boat Ramp

Council Information

www.streakybay.sa.gov.au

Streaky Bay Waste Transfer Station
Opening Times:
Monday 9:00-10:30am
Tuesday 9:00-10:30am / 3:30-4:30pm
Wednesday CLOSED
Thursday 9:00-10:30am
Friday 9:00-10:30am / 3:30-4:30pm
Saturday 9:00-10:30am
Sunday 3:30-5:00pm
Closed:  Good Friday, Christmas Day,
New Years Day & catastrophic fire ban
days
 
Cungena Landfill Site Opening Times:
Monday, Tuesday & Thursday 
12:30-1:30pm
Sunday 11:30am-1:30pm
Closed: Good Friday, Christmas Day,
New Years Day & all fire ban days
 
Residential Kerbside Collection -
Council provides collection of household
waste from a 140 litre wheelie bin
Collection Days:
Streaky Bay & Surrounds 
- Wednesday am
Perlubie, Eba Anchorage, Haslam 
& Wirrulla - Tuesday am
Fishermans Paradise, Yanerbie, Sceale
Bay, Baird Bay & Poochera 
- Thursday am
 

 
For all enquiries regarding missed
rubbish collection etc, please direct your
enquiry to the Waste Management
Contractor - EP Recycling
Glen - 0428 885 114
Kerri - 0429 230 030
Office - 8680 5114
 
For more details please visit the Council
website www.streakybay.sa.gov.au
 

School Holiday Times
Monday 9:00-12:00 / 1:00-4:00
Tuesday 12:00-6:30
Wednesday 9:00-12:00 / 1:00-4:00
Thursday 4:00-6:30
Friday 12:00-4:00

Council Office 

School Term Times
Monday 8:30-4:00
Tuesday 8:30-6:00
Wednesday 8:30-4:00
Thursday 8:30-6:30
Friday 8:30-4:00

Closed Public Holidays
Free Public Internet & Wi-Fi

Recycling of Bottles and Cans

Monday & Tuesday 9.00am-1.00pm
Wednesday - CLOSED

Thursday, Friday & Saturday 9.00am-1.00pm
Sunday - CLOSED

CLOSED Public Holidays
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